
Dear Authors and Readers, 

Welcome the 4th/2022 issue of Journal of Transfusion Medicine, which is 
also the 57th issue since the beginning of our editorial activity as well as the 
14th issue in the Polish/English language formula.

In 2019 — together with ViaMedica — we made the decision to publish 
all manuscripts in both the Polish and English language versions. We since-
rely hope that this decision has contributed to the promotion of the Journal of 
Transfusion Medicine on the international forum and has drawn the attention 
of healthcare professionals and broader scientific community. We believe that 
more Authors will feel encouraged to make their contribution. 

We are looking forward to new submissions, either in Polish or English. 
The Editors take care of the translation of all submitted manuscripts. 

I would also like to extend a warm thank you to all the Authors, Translators, 
Reviewers and Editors for their great effort invested daily in maintaining the 
high standard of our journal. Thank you all so much!

In the name of the Editorial Board and myself, I wish you all the best for 
the coming Christmas and the New Year 2023. I sincerely hope 2023 will bring 
us all peace and quiet! 

prof. dr hab. n. med. Magdalena Łętowska
Redaktor Naczelny


